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RPA
WORKS NOTIFICATION

Temporary helipad relocation works commencing
Health Infrastructure has engaged CPB contractors to carry out work which includes the 
temporary relocation of the helipad landing site (HLS). These works are to prepare for main 
works construction as part of the $750 million redevelopment at the Royal Prince Alfred (RPA) 
Hospital, a partnership between Health Infrastructure and Sydney Local Health District.

As part of the RPA Hospital Redevelopment, the hospital’s helicopter landing site (HLS) is being temporarily relocated. 
The temporary helipad will be located on the roof of the multi-storey carpark off Hospital Road and Grose Street, south 
of the Queen Mary Building. The temporary helipad relocation is expected to be operational for up to 24 months.

Construction works will result in the closure of some car spaces on Grose Street and in the multi-storey car park. In addition, 
there will be some tree pruning and removal. You may notice an increase of construction traffic along Grose Street and in the 
multi-storey car parks, and there may be road closures to facilitate these works during off-peak times.

Construction impacts:
•	 Closure of some car spaces on Grose St and in the 

multi‑storey car park 

•	 Increase of construction traffic along Grose St and in the 
multi‑storey car park

•	 Tree pruning and removal

•	 Possible road closures during off‑peak times

How we’re minimising the impacts:
•	 Traffic control in place to help manage any traffic impacts

•	 Construction hoarding and fencing will be installed around 
the site to minimise visual, acoustic and dust impacts.

•	 Vehicle access through Grose Street will be maintained 
where possible, with any potential road closures 
completed during off-peak times. 

•	 All works have been staged to minimise impacts to 
pedestrians, vehicles and parking access. 

•	 A traffic control plan is in place, with a traffic consultant 
engaged to assist with planning large construction vehicle 
movement and maintaining traffic flow.

Keeping you informed
Please contact us with any questions you have about 
the work at rparedevelopment@health.nsw.gov.au or 
visit rparedevelopment.health.nsw.gov.au. 

You can find out more about the temporary helipad landing 
site in our Helipad Relocation Fact Sheet and in our Helipad 
location FAQs.

All construction activities are carried out with the health and 
safety of the local community as our top priority and we 
thank you for your patience. 

Works notice: Thursday 12 October 2023
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